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New Members

JULY
MEMORY VERSE

"I am crucified with Christ:
nevertheless I live; yet not
I, but Christ liveth in me:
and the life which I now
live in the flesh I live by
the faith of the Son of
God: who loved me, and
gave himself for me.”

~Galatians 2:20, KJV

Barcelona Road Baptist Church July 2018

EXCITING JULY AHEAD

4th—Independence Day—
Offices closed, no service

6th—Ladies Day Out
Prayer Shaw! Ministry

9th—Senior Singles to Movie at
Coronado Baptist

10th—FROG Club
17th—FROG Club
22nd—WY Mission Trip Report
24th—FROG Club

29th—Youth Camp Report
5th Sunday Fellowship

31st—FROG Club
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From my heart to yours:

Making mistakes is one of the [
most embarrassing things we do,
especially if we make them in "
front of a lot of people. Television shows
consistently draw high ratings when they
reveal the "bloopers” of ordinary folks as
they go about their daily lives.

Sports bloopers are funny when they are
caught on camera. When José Canseco
was playing for the Texas Rangers, he
raced back to the wall to catch a fly ball
in right field. Unfortunately, his timing
was off. He missed catching the ball, the
ball hit him on the head, and then bounced
over the wall for a home run. A football
video shows a Pittsburg Steeler receiver
spiking the ball five yards short of the
goal line. On another occasion a quarter-
back lined up under the guard instead of
the center for the snap.

Bloopers also occur in church. I heard
about a group of women walking into the
sanctuary for the worship service. One
intended to say, "Where shall we sit to-
day?” Instead, she said, "Where shall we
sleep today?” To make matters worse,
one of the women she said it to was the
pastor's wifel

A pastor friend tells about the time a
staff member welcomed the visitors in a
Texas church where he served. The wel-
come went something like this: "My wife
and I are delighted to have house guests
this weekend visiting from a former
church. They are some of our dearest
friends. I'm so sorry, but I have forgot-
ten their names.”

Years ago when I was pastor in Louisville,
our morning worship was broadcast live on
the CBS affiliate. After baptizing several
candidates, I hurried out of the baptistry
and back to the pulpit for the welcome
time. A deacon sitting on the front row
noticed my dilemma and signaled a message
to the Associate Pastor on the platform.

As I finished my welcome from behind the
pulpit and asked the congregation to greet
one another, the well-meaning Associate
Pastor slipped up behind me and whis-
pered, "Pastor, you need to zip up your
pants.” Fortunately the house microphone
was off, but the broadcast mike on my
lapel was still on. On cue, around 30,000
television viewers watched as I zipped up
my pants. Now that is an unforgettable
blooper!

The truth is that we all are guilty of
"bloopers” or more serious mistakes and
wrongs. The good news is that God is
patient and forgiving when we fail. After
Jonah attempted to run away from God,
the text states, "And the word of the
Lord came to Jonah the second time"
(Jonah 3:1). Jonah was given another
chance. Peter also was given another
opportunity to serve after he had denied
Jesus. Jesus commissioned him, “"Feed my
sheep” (John 21:17).

We also need to be more patient with
each other when we falter and fail. The
Lord's Prayer reminds us to pray, “Forgive
us our debts as we also have forgiven our
debtors” (Matthew 6:12). As we have
been forgiven, we should be willing to for-
give others.

Your Pastor,

Jon Stubblefield

Attendance & Finances
Bible Study Sun AM  Sun PM Wed.

5/06/18 161 201 68 77
5/13/18 155 194 78 100
5/20/18 156 190 73 48
5/27/30 172 233 74 63

MAY BUDGET RECEIPTS: $39,732.73
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1—Jo Burke
3—Georgia Hughes
3—Morris Buck
5—Sherry Lawson
6—Sara Reed
6—Mary Scales
8—Bill Fincher
8—Tom Hensley
9—John Emmons
9—Gene Scott
10—D. L. Bennett
10—Harold Garrett
10—Kay Smith
12—Joyce Swedenburg
13—Brenda Miles
14—Drake Long
16—Mary Ellen Pickinpaugh
17—Sandra Gross
18—Rickey Cate
18—Vickie Coker
19—Tony Gaston
21—Sandie Middleton
21—Kathy Steed
23—Lora Nelle Casey
23—Jim Webb
23—Belle Wyatt
24—FElinor Hartsell
24—Douglas Banks
24—Betty Belin
24—Duane Blakley
27—Linda Walter
28—Judy Bauman
30—Maggi Payne
31—Elizabeth Overton

1—Ralph and Shelly Wagner
3—Henry and Barbara Powell
6—Damian and Betty Jo LaFargue
7—1James and Carolyn Williams
8—John and Nancy Emmons
25—Chuck and Joyce Allen
29—Jon and Jackie Stubblefield

SUGGESTIONS FOR JULY

Hygiene items: toothbrush,
comb, brush

YOU are invited to a
WEDDING SHOWER

SATURDAY, AUGUST 4™ 1 -3 PM

Registered at Amazon and

HONORING
EMILY FRIEDRICH

BRBC Fellowship Hall

Bed, Bath and Beyond
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ACATION BIBLE SCHOOL
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WindCity
Church

CASPER, WY

Shown leaving for the mission trip
to Wyoming are Dan and Linda Jackson,
Summer Jones, Eirene Ang, Megan

Archuleta, Nico Carroll and David Robinson.

They left June 19 and visited Yellowstone
National Park before going to Casper.

Others traveled in their own cars
and were going o meet in Casper on Satur-
day, June 23. Bill and Becky Bettis, Clark
and Anna Cogswell, Grady and Linda Wag-
goner completed the group from BRBC.

Vacation Bible School was held with
children at the church's unique location—a
space in the local mall.

LIBRARY
NEWS

We have three new books in your
Church Library:

"The Expansion of Christianity" by
Chuck Allen

and
Two new books by Debbie Macomber

Also, more 2 for 25 cents Greeting
Cards are available.

Dr. Stanley Norman, the new
president of Williams Baptist University
in Walnut Ridge, AR, spoke to a group
from Baptist churches in the Village on
Thursday, June 7.

Betty Jo Thrash, who recently
went off the University board, coordi-
nated the meeting which was held at
Barcelona Road Baptist Church.

On the right in the picture is
Brett Cooper, Vice President for
Institutional Advancement for the
University.

One of the ways Barcelona Road
Baptist Church ministers o guests in
our services is through our Visitation
Ministry.

Members of the team take the
visitor cards from Sunday service and

make home visits or call to let visitors
know we appreciate their attendance.

If you would like to be a part of
this ministry, call the church office.
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‘ WELCOME NEW MEMBERS \
Clip and place in your church directory.

Taryn, Terry, Levi, Holly and Terry Lee
56 S. Pego Way
501-209-2404, 501-204-2540

Terry and Holly Anderson recently I|oined
BRBC, along with their three youngest children.

Their daughter Taryn will be a Junior at
Jessieville in the fall. Their son Terry Lee will be
in 8™ grade, and son Levi will be in the 5™ grade.
The three children attend Jessieville where
Holly has worked for 5 years in the billing and
records office. The 10 years prior to that she
was a homemaker.

The Andersons' two older children are
active duty U.S. Army service members at Fort
Gordon and Fort Brag.

Terry has lived in this area all his life and
they have lived in the village for six years in July.
Terry has his own business, A & H Masonry, and
has done stone work for 17 years.

The Andersons stay busy with church
activities, school activities, and the kids' sports
teams. Terry and the boys love to hunt and fish.
Holly said she loves homemaking and they all
enjoy the church activities.

The Andersons have joined Gary Grey's
Sunday School class.

FROG CLUB
(Fully Rely on God)
Grades K—6TH
July 10, 17, 24, 31
1-3 PM
Meet in Fellowship Hall
Games
Bible Study
Refreshments

Come be a part of the
fun. Bring a friend!

FLELLON Sl

JULY 29

FOLLOWING EVENING
WORSHIP SERVICE

MEET OUR NEW MEMBERS
BRING FINGER FOODS
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS

clip and place in your church directory.

Ken and Judy Bauman
64 Ferdinand Way
903-641-1855, 903-641-1955

Ken and Judy Bauman moved to
the village last November. They have
visited Barcelona Road Baptist Church
several fimes and decided to join the
first Sunday in June.

Originally from Louisiana, they
moved here from Texas. They have a
daughter and a grandson living in Dallas.

They have both retired now.
Judy said she tried to retire at the end
of last year, but after nine days she
was called back to work. Then she re-
retired at the end of April.

The Baumans are enjoying learn-
ing to play golf, yard work, and other
activities they didn't get to pursue when
they were working.

We welcome the Baumans to
BRBC.

Robert Maynard
133 Rockdale Place, Hot Springs
501-672-8396

Robert Maynard has joined
Barcelona Road Baptist and is a member
of Jim Webb and Alan Farrow's New
Horizons Sunday School class. He and
wife Dottie lived in Hot Springs Village
for 18 years but after she passed away,
Roblf,r"r moved to Hot Springs National
Park.

After working 25 years in law
enforcement, and then serving as a
manager for Progressive Insurance
multi-state operations, Robert is
currently working part-time reviewing
cases for an attorney.

He said he loves to do research
on the computer, and occasionally gets
to play golf, too.

Robert said he has plenty of
family to keep up with—kids, grandkids,
great-grandkids, two cats and a dog.



"By the Cross We Care,
One Person At a Time"

Barcelona Road Baptist Church
390 Barcelona Road

Hot Springs Village, AR 71909
Telephone: 501-922-0692
Fax: 501-922-4462

Prayer Line: 501-922-6436
Email: brbc3@att.net

Church Staff:

Pastor: Dr. Jon M. Stubblefield—922-8746

Associate Pastor: Willard Zeiser—501-837-3626
Minister of Music: Duane Blakley—915-0504

Youth Minister: David Robinson—915-8039

Children’s Ministry Director: Ann Webb—501-802-1346

The Barcelona Banner is published monthly to
keep members informed about programs of
the church and to report news about its
members.

Deadline for articles is the
fifteenth of each month.

You may e-mail your articles to
brbc3office@att.net or bring to the
church office.

Non-profit
Organization
U S POSTAGE PAID
Permit No. 413
Hot Springs, AR 71901

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

If you are moving, have an email or phone number change, please contact the church office so your records
can be changed. The church has to pay for each returned Banner.

Schedule of Services:

Sunday Services:
Sunday School - 9:30 AM
Sanctuary Worship Service - 10:30 AM
Celebration Worship Service - 10:30 AM
Youth - 5:15 PM
Evening Worship - 6:00 PM

Wednesday Evening:
Prayer Service - 6:00 PM
Choir Rehearsal - 6:55 PM

Church e-mail addresses

General brbc3@att.net

Jon Stubblefield brbc3pastor@att.net
Willard Zeiser wazjbz@yahoo.com
Duane Blakley brbc3music@att.net
Ann Webb brbc3children@att.net
David Robinson brbc3youth@att.net
Betty Belin brbc3finance@att.net
Barbara Fuquay brbc3office@att.net
Bulletins/Banner brbc3office@att.net

www.brbchsv.org

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS:
Monday through Thursday 8:30 am—4:30 pm
Friday 8:30 am—3:00 pm




